 TRC COMMITTEE MEETING 
8th January 2015
The Chantry
9:00 pm

In attendance: Craig Carscadden (Chair),  Nigel Hale, Hugh McPherson, Ross Turnbull, Gemma Morgan, John Watt, Rob Watkins, Rebecca Dunsford.
Apologies: Mark Grimsey, Mark Williams, Ros Rowland, Emma Barnes
Approval of previous meeting minutes: The minutes were approved as an accurate record 
Matters arising from previous meeting (27th November 2014)
Link to Winter Social on the web page
This link has now been added.
Accident book and Visitor book.
The Club now has an accident book which will be available on Club nights. Craig has e-mailed a suitable template for a visitor book to John.
Action: John to print off visitor record sheets and bring to Club night.

Technique course.

The course was fully attended and was enjoyed by those taking part. We are awaiting an invoice for use of the badminton courts.
Committee meal.

John has booked a table at Romy’s Kitchen for 9th January at 7:30.
Treasurer’s Report
The treasurer presented accounts for the end of December which are very similar to the final set of accounts which will be presented at the AGM. The main difference is that the accounts currently show a large surplus because revenue for the 2015 River Bank Rollick has been included. The final accounts will show a small deficit, thereby achieving the objective of spending our income. The main expenditure for the year has been race equipment (notably a lap top, banners and stopwatch with printer) and payment of entry fees for nominated races. We have also started to pay for the use of the Filnore Suite which may result in a higher deficit next year. The Club, however, remains well funded.
The current account balance is £9,542.69. Deposit account balance is now £5228.25. Cash in hand is £0. Surplus of income over expenditure for the current year is £1246.58.
Secretary’s Report 
Membership total is unchanged since the last meeting (140 members including 18 new members). This end of year total is slightly down on recent years. It was suggested that we promote the Club more within the Leisure Centre (e.g. flyers at reception). The postings on the pledge board indicate a lot of people are keen to do more running.
There was one applicant for the Club place at the London Marathon – Judy Mills. She has now secured her place.

Donation to Meningitis Now.
It was agreed that we should make a donation of £750 to Meningitis Now. This charity was proposed by Simon Loughran. We need to get contact details from Simon.
Action Secretary: Contact Simon Loughran for contact details of Meningitis Now

Club Charity for 2015.

It was agreed to support CP Sport. This is a national charity which helps people with Cerebral Palsy get into sport. They are normally willing to publicise races if we provide free places to people who are raising money for the charity.
Action Chairman: Make contact with CP Sport.

Recogntion awards.

Ros has proposed that on this (our thirtieth) year we present awards, in the form of an engraved Bristol Blue Glass plate, to each of a small group of members who have made a significant contribution to the running of the Club over a number of years. It was agreed to go ahead with this and present the awards at the winter social on 7th February. It was also agreed to give them life memberships. As it is likely that John Grimsey will be leaving the Club it has been proposed that we should present him with a framed map of Thornbury.
Action Secretary:  Order presentation plates from Bristol Blue Glass.
Action Captain: Check with Selena that the award recipients will be present at the winter social.
AGM.

The Chantry has been booked for 23rd January at 8pm. The Committee proposal list will be brought along on the next Club night to get nominations. Steve Dimond has said he will consider being nominated. Jim Williams and Selena slater will also be invited to join the Committee.
Action Secretary: Bring Committee nomination list to Club night.
Action Captain: Notify members of the AGM and ask for agenda items or proposals.
Action Chairman: Ask Jim Williams and Selena Slater if they would like to join the Committee.

Any Other Business
· Hire of defibrillator.
Rebecca informed the meeting that Becky Cooper (who gave the First Aid course) has a defibrillator that she is willing to hire out for £10 - £20. It was agreed that we should hire it for the River Bank Rollick.
Action: Rebecca to contact Becky Cooper for hire of the defibrillator.
· Web site events banner
John pointed out that the events banner on the right hand side of the home page does not work. Ross volunteered to look at the web site to try to fix it
Action: Ross to investigate repair of the events banner on the web site.
· Race Results

Craig volunteered to take over from John Grimsey in posting  race results on the web site, provided he can get help to load them onto the site.

· Steve Jones Memorial race

Mark Grimsey has suggested prizes for 2nd and 3rd places. It was felt that recent very low entry numbers do not justify it. It was suggested that numbers could be boosted by making it a Thursday evening event in mid Summer, with options for shorter loops for those who do not wish to run the full 10 miles. It was also suggested that prizes for 2nd and 3rd places could be awarded for the handicap races.

· Coventry Building Society account signatories.

Hugh reported that Coventry Building Society require a record in Club Committee minutes of those nominated as signatories of the account. The following resolution was passed.

It was agreed that following Mark Grimsey and Gareth Thomas having relinquished their offices of Treasurer and Chairman respectively that:
1) Mark Grimsey and Gareth Thomas cease to be signatories to Thornbury Running Club’s Treasurer Trust Account with the Coventry Building Society – Account number 075289012

2) Hugh McPherson, Nigel Hale and Craig Carscadden are appointed to be signatories in their place.

3) Any two of the above named shall be authorised to sign withdrawals from the above numbered account.

· 2016 Charity selection.

Craig suggested that we choose our 2016 charity in September this year so that we have time to arrange charity places in the 2016 River Bank Rollick

Action Secretary: Put 2016 charity selection on the agenda for the September Committee meeting

The meeting closed at 10:10.
Date of next meeting
The date of the next meeting will be decided at the AGM on Friday 23rd January.
Nigel Hale, Secretary
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